

- part of science trip
- Bison Hunt: to be done in March, fundraising has already been started
Some funding will come from Cultural funds for the year, however more will be required
- COW (Computer on Wheels) is being used
- Totem Pole Project – looking for funds
- Fire Pit Shelter
- P.A. System – still does not work in Multi-Purpose room and Gym

ACTION: Penny to be emailed and will check into issue. To be discussed at future meeting with Minister Doug Graham. This is a safety issue.

- New A/Vice Principal introduced. Jim provided a brief background, Has been a great transition, is enjoying and learning lots. Looking forward to the rest of the year
 - Sept. 24 – Feast – everyone is invited
 - Sept. 30 – Terry Fox Run at 1:45PM
- 6. CELC:** No report. Shirley will help out in September, KD is looking for a replacement Melanie would like to honour Shirley for ALL her hard work and dedication. Will keep Council informed.
 - 7. Transportation Advisory: (Busing)**
Meeting is scheduled for Sept. 30, 2015, at 6:30 PM in the Ed. building.
Jeff to attend
 - 8. AYSCBC:**
Carol met with Bob Walker, School Council Liaison, Dept. of Ed. and the focus is on Professional Development for School Councils.
There will not be a Fall School Council Conf. held.
Bob Walker to keep council updated
 - 9. Treasurers Report:** Balance in account at end of August, \$1,143.45.
Contribution agreement was signed and forwarded to Dept. of Ed. this date.
 - 10. Old Business and Correspondence:**
Student issues have been dealt with.
 - 11. New Business and Correspondence:**
 - 11.1 School Council Conference Reimbursement:
Spring 2015 School Council Conference Reimbursement has now been completed. A cheque was issued to S. Stokes-Nash for attending in the amount of \$75.00.
Document was signed and forwarded to Dept. of Ed. for processing to

reimburse school council.

11.2 AYSCBC: September 2015 Newsletter
Council reviewed.

ACTION: Letter to be prepared to invite Minister Doug Graham to future meeting(s).

There will be a session on New Vision, Lori Choquette is facilitating. A School Council Chair or designate can attend. Students will do a session separately. Jeff to attend if time permits. Will advise a "designate" if he cannot.

Jessie discussed Bullying issues. KD has a program, "All About Lateral Violence", which has been offered to the youth at KD. It has been suggested that perhaps the Dept. of Ed. may be interested in offering this to the Gr. 6 – 7 students as well. It teaches positive behaviour.
Council supports this initiative.

ACTION: Jessie to email Penny with information on program and keep council informed.

12. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
Next regular council meeting, October 6, 2015

Jeff Hunston:
Chair

Jerry Zahora:
Secretary Treasurer